New group homes mark
beginning of end at SIDC
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Staten Island Developmental
Center residents will begin mov-
ing into one of three new group
homes now under construction on
SIDC's property by the end of
April.

“The first one is about 90 per-
cent finished, the other two are
about 70 to 75 percent finished,”
said James Walsh, SIDC director,
yesterday.

The new group homes are part
of the Richmond Complex, 13 resi-
dential group homes and one re-
spite and drop-in service building,
that should create a more home-
like atmosphere for the mentally
retarded and developmentally
disabled who now or will live

there.

SIDC, which now has about 130
residents, will close sometime to-
ward the end of the year. Half of
the residents will move to group
homes off-Island, primarily to
Long Island, Westchester and
throughout the metropolitan area.
The rest will move into group
homes on or near Executive Way
off Forest Hill Road.

Construction work on the Rich-
mond Complex also included ren-
ovating an existing building; the
remaining 10 needed little or no
work. Street work on Executive
Way brought the total project cost
to about $5 million.

Clients began moving into the
group homes in November, Walsh
said, and nine are now occupied.

Clients will move into the three
new homes at the end of April, the
end of July and the end of Septem-
ber.

So far, the clients are enjoying
their new homes. “They love it,”
Walsh said. The majority — he
estimates about 95 percent — be-
have better, he said, than they did
while living in SIDC.

“There’s a marked change in
their behavior. They seem hap-
pier. The staff is happier. It’s a
cleaner, nicer environment. It’s
pleasant. Everybody benefits,” he
said.

“You can see them forming
bonds between each other,” more
so- than before, Walsh said. “It's
almost like a family. They (the
staff) take pride in what they do.

They cook the meals, they clean
the house, they drive the clients
around.”

Construction was delayed be-
tween a week and 10 days, he said,
primarily because of rain this
winter. The state Facilities Devel-
opment Corp., which is responsi-
ble for the group homes’ construc-
tion, has been moving quickly.
“It’s one of their critical
projects,” he said.

About 125 clients — all adults 21
or older — will live in the 13 group
homes that range in size from six
to 24 beds; seven of the homes will
have eight beds and two will 12
beds. Of the nine now operating,
two are run by private groups,
Staten Island Aid and the Associa-
tion for the Health of Retarded



